COMMUNITY PRESERVATION CMTE
SEPT 6, 2017 7 PM
TOWN HALL

REAPT MINUTES

Present: Tony Matteo, Robin Conley, Lara Dubin, Rhoda Yucavitch, Carol Lebo, Ted Thornton,
Charflie Eiseman
Absent: Tammy Pelletier

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. We welcomed our new member, Charlie Eiseman from the
Conservation Commission.

Previous minutes were reviewed and accepted 7/7.

We checked the expiration dates of our members and made certain members have been officially sworn in.
The documents Open Meeting Guide, Conflict of Interest Law, and Community Preservation Committee
Guidelines were given to members who needed copies.

Election of Officers was conducted. Tony Matteo is continuing as Chair, and Robin Conley is continuing as
sec'ty.

Our commiittee still needs a rep from the Recreation Commission. Tony went upstairs where the Rec Comm
was meeting and requested that someone join CPC. There was no immediate response.

We discussed raising the CPA surcharge percentage. At present it is 0.5% and we receive between $25,000-
30,000 annually. State matching funds are “drying up.” If we could raise the surcharge to a full 1%, the CPA
income would of course double. Cheryl George of NES PTO shared with Robin that many people involved in
PTO support raising the surcharge, and Tony reported that she should know laws have changed regarding
playground equipment. Lara said she would share this information with Cheryl.

Tony distributed copies of the current Account Balances (attached). Corrections were made to the original
handout. A motion was made, seconded and passes 7/7 to add all unused monies to the Undesignated Fund.

We discussed the need to plan for the required Public Forum and set a tentative date for November 9, 2017 at
7 pm. The emphasis will be on a slide presentation. We also discussed presenting a chart of property values
beginning at $100,000, going up incrementally every $50,000, and showing the respective surcharges at 0.5%,

1%, 1.5%, and 2%. Robin and Lara volunteered to create the spreadsheet, to be confirmed by Beth at Town
Hall.

Motion was made and carried 7/7 to pay the $300 CPA annual membership.

Robin is to ask Jenny Tufts if she has the CPC Guidebook in her computer documents.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:08 PM.

Submitted by Robin Conley @a L_, fi (,p.,[p,
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